
February 19, 2021 

 

Dear Pastor Louis, 

 

It was a pleasure for me and Mimi to share briefly about the ministry. 

 

 I just want to share with you about an 84-year-old man who passed away an hour ago. 

This man we got to know 18 months ago. We visited him many times and shared the 

Gospel and prayed with him, he was not so serious back then, but he loved me so much 

and asked her assistance who is from our church to visit him all the time. He prayed 

with me to accept Jesus just 2 weeks ago when I visited him at the hospital and was 

very sick. He became sick just a month ago and was found that he suffered from cancer. 

Last week I visited him while he was at home and shaved his beard and cut his hair. 

One hour ago, he rested in the Lord. 

 

I am sending you some photos of him just to let you know how great and merciful our 

God is. I am sad but glad because he got saved and he is now with the Lord. No more 

pain and no more suffering. These photos I am sending you after this email not to show 

in public but maybe close friends and believers.  

 

Blessings  

Your brother and friend, 

Afif 

 


